# **BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL**



WHEN DRIVING IN BRADMORE, PLEASE DRIVE SLOWLY

This Newsletter gives a brief description of the topics discussed at both the Parish meeting on 29th June 2016. The newsletter is also sited on both noticeboards and available on the village website. The information is given as a service to villagers and is believed to be accurate, but will not be verified as such until the next meeting of the Parish Council.

http://www.bradmorevillage.org.uk

#### **CASUAL VACANCY**

If anyone is interested in joining the Parish Council, contact the Clerk or a Councillor for further information.

#### **CORRESPONDENCE**

Rushcliffe Borough Council

Streetwise had confirmed street cleaning in Bradmore had been carried out on 22nd October 2015 and 30th March 2016. Future work would be carried out between 9:30am - 4pm when less vehicles would be in the village.

First Contact Signposting Scheme: No requests for information leaflets had been received by the Clerk.

Nottinghamshire County Council

A representative from the Parish Council would not be attending the Shale Gas event on 6th July. The Parish Council would not be represented at the Civic Service on 26th June.

Plans to open the Bunny Materials Recycling Facility on the A60 which would allow 12 additional HGVs to leave the site along the A60 at 6am on six days per week was a concern to Bunny and Bradmore residents. The plans had been deferred until September for the Company to reconsider a later time (possibly 7am) for the vehicles to leave the facility to alleviate as much disruption as possible to residents.

## **ANNUAL ACCOUNTS - NOTICE OF INSPECTION**

The annual accounts have been forwarded to the External Auditor, Grant Thornton. Residents have the right to inspect the unaudited accounts, details of which are on the website and notice boards.

### **PLANNING APPLICATIONS**

16/00997/FUL Mr WS Phillips

Pitched roof car port at existing car parking space at The Coach House, NG11 6PF

16/01329/LBC Mr John Lerwill

Single storey garden room extn; single storey utility extn; replacement front door at The Corn Barn, Farmer Street, BG11 6PE

REVISED (NO OBJECTION)

16/01329/LBC Mr John Lerwill

Single storey garden room extn; single storey utility extn; replacement front door

16/01332/FUL Mr John Lerwill

(as above)

RBC (GRANTED)

16/00429/FUL Mr & Mrs Birch

Single storey extension at Blackcliffe Farmhouse, 75 Loughborough Road, NG11 6PA

#### **WEBSITE**

Future plan for a "Nature Section" by Sheila Clarke.

#### **FOOTPATHS AND STILES**

NCC was keen to carry out further work on the footpath down Moor Lane at a reasonable cost. Repair work had been undertaken but further work is currently in abeyance due to staff shortages.

#### **NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH**

Nothing to report

#### **PARKING**

The southern entrance into the village, by the post box, continues to be a problem. Vehicles parked too close to the A60 junction present hazards to vehicles both leaving and entering the village.

Drivers' vision on entering the village is very restricted when turning either left onto Farmer Street. Drivers leaving the village are forced to use the right hand lane as opposed to the left hand lane. A head on collision sooner or later seems inevitable. Please drive with care at all times through the village.

#### **AMENITIES**

#### **APPEAL TO ALL GARDENERS!!!**

Do you have spare perennial shrubs for the flower bed on the A60? Your contributions would be greatly appreciated.

Bill Barrett continues to mow the grass around the bed, and Roger and Chris Downer have kindly volunteered to maintain the bed but we need more plants to add to the existing Prostrate Rosemary and heathers. Please contact the Clerk if you have any plants to offer or can help in any way. Thank you.

#### **DOG OWNERS**

A dog owner had been witnessed on more than one occasion walking through one of the horse fields allowing his dog to roam free and chase the horses. Walkers (and dog owners in particular) are reminded to follow the Countryside Code with regard to livestock at all times.

#### YOUR PARISH COUNCILLORS

Reg Adair	Forge Cottage, Loughborough Rd	(Chair)	Tel: 984 7412
Roger Colwill	The Old Mill, Blackcliffe Farm Mews	(Vice Chair and Footpath V	Warden) Tel: 921 6214
Fiona Cattell	Fircroft, 118 Loughborough Road	(Snow Warden)	Tel: 984 2475
Stella Maxwell	26 Far Street Bradmore		Tel: 984 7928
Jaqui Nathanson Yorke Farmhouse, 130 Loughborough Rd			Tel: 984 7092
Kathryn Buksmann con			contact via the clerk

### Address all correspondence to

The Clerk, Monica Mills

"Wynyards, 35 Main Street, Bradmore, Nottingham NG11 6PB

Tel: 9841 626 Mobile: 07423 018 572 Email: monicann@talktalk.net

Parish Notices are displayed on the official notice boards in Far Street and beside the bus stop

# **Village Information**

# Bradmore Village Lunch

The next monthly village lunch is at 12:30 on Tuesday July 26.
Tickets £5 (£3 children)
Usual 12:30 start, bookings to Jean Pooley tel 9213123

# <u>Special Event in August</u> – don't miss the Strawberry Tea on 23<sup>rd</sup>August



Including quiz, raffle, plants and produce stall in the Community Hall, Supporting Breast Cancer Care. 2:30-4:30, tickets £5, To book please call Jean or John Pooley (9213123).

## 3 C's-Craft, Coffee and Chat

10:30-12:00 on the 1st Saturday of each month
An informal coffee morning for all
Bring your own craft work, or watch and admire others' work
while you enjoy a coffee break.
Details from Dawn tel: 984 4656

# Women's Institute 7:30 pm Monday, 18th July 2016 (BRADMORE)

"Tea Tasting" by Anna Stasinski Hosted by: C Kerr/C Brown

Embrace the summer and show you care. For family. For friends. For Breast Cancer Care.

You are invited to afternoon tea with sandwiches and cake on Sunday 10 July 2016 between 12.00 noon and 5.00 pm in Bunny Village Hall. Have a go on the tombola, guess the sweets in the jar and the raffle. Prizes include a trip to the theatre, men's and women's fragrance gift sets and no7 beauty products.

Hire of Community Hall
Contact Garrie, tel: 0115 9456089, 07974319434,
email: garrie.naden@btopenworld.com

Parishioners are invited to submit short items of general interest or information to monicann@talktalk.net